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The college continues to obey all federal and local laws and will follow guidelines provided by the college attorney for responding to the presence of law enforcement on campus and how that impacts our college community. The situation is evolving, so the college will continue to monitor for updates.
This document outlines steps for LCCC faculty and staff to follow if any law enforcement (i.e. PA State Police, constables, local police, Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE), etc.) agents come to or contact the campus.
If a member of the college community is approached by a local, state or federal agency or officials requesting access or information regarding students or employees, please direct the individual to the Public Safety Office on main campus or the officer on duty at the relevant location (main campus, Tamaqua, Donley). Please also directly contact Eric Minnich, Safety / Emergency Management Coordinator, at 484-225-0845 or 610-972-8266. At this time, local law enforcement will probably not accompany federal law enforcement.

The Safety / Emergency Management Coordinator will verify the request for identification and any applicable documents.

The coordinator will notify the Vice President of Finance and Administrative Services, who will  determine additional people to notify, including the Executive Team, College Relations and the college attorney.

The college will comply with requests to the best of its ability according to the law and without violating FERPA privacy regulations.

If a student must be taken from class for any reason, college personnel will protect the student’s dignity, when possible.

College Relations will release general information advising of an encounter without identifying information or specifics. Media inquiries will be directed to College Relations. If you have a concern or are aware of an upcoming visit by law enforcement, please work with the LCCC Office of Public Safety, which is the point of contact regarding the presence of law enforcement on college property.

Please refer students who have questions or concerns to the Office of Public Safety, publicsafety@lccc.edu or 610-799-1169.
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